
Friends of Fountains  

14/01/2020, 3.30pm, School Hall | Meeting called to order by The Committee  

In Attendance  

Jo Martin - Chair, Jess Jarman -Treasurer, Katie Harrison – Secretary, Camilla Charlton, Holly Simpson, Vikki 

Crouch, Lynda Abbott, Rachel Bullock, Lucy Gratton, Vanessa Heard. 

Apologies 

Libbie Davies 

Approval of Minutes  

The previous minutes have been emailed to committee in advance from the previous meeting and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Jess Jarman  

10k medal amount seems high as everyone will just receive a medal this year (no t-shirts). 
Very successful Christmas Fair, raising £100 more than last year! 
JJ has submitted the annual return for 2019. 
 

Treasurer Report 

Opening balance £6326.89 

  

Income  

50:50 Auction £430.50 

Christmas Fair £982.300 

10k Sponsorship £500.00 

Easyfundraising £21.19 

 

Expenditure  

Christmas fair costs £33.50 

10k medals £1296.59 

10k license £50.00 

Class Xmas gifts £140.00 

  

Closing balance 10/01/2020 £6740.79 

10k update 

- A partnership is in discussion with Ripon Grammar School to share the overall responsibility and 

organisation, number of volunteers, raffle etc. Talks ongoing with Mark Reed, once a decision has been 

reached, parents will be informed.    

- The event will take place on Sunday 17th May. Any additional volunteers – please let Friends/Mark 

Reed know you are able to help! 
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Requests from school 

- As the Site Manager recently left, there is outdoor work that needs completing. ½ day/1 day suggested 

for parents to help clean/tidy the grounds – parents at the meeting agreed that it would be possible for 

parents to find a weekend day to help with this work. 

- KH to email school to confirm this and discuss next steps. 

Spring Fundraising  

Valentine’s Disco  

- To be held Wed 12th Feb, 3.30-5pm, £4 per child, including drink and snack. JM to produce a flyer with 

further details. 
 

Libbie and Steve Davies – Quiz night  

- To happen in the Spring Term – date TBC with Libbie. 

ASC/Wraparound Care 

- Mrs Acheson attending this part of the meeting and explained that school are very happy to run this in 

school, provided there is a demand from parents. As Playgroup also currently run ASC provision, PA 

will liaise with them directly before any final decisions are made on a school ASC. 

- The current model used at Grewelthorpe School was discussed, they have a member of staff who runs 

their provision and their ‘themed days’ e.g. Lego night, work very well and they have a consistent 

number of children attending each afternoon. 

- It is likely that a poll/survey will be provided to ascertain the demand and then a trial period to take 

place.  

- A further update will be provided in due course. 

AOB 

-N/A 

Next Meeting  

Monday 16th March 3.30pm school hall. 


